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Dear Parents,  

 
Parent Teacher Interviews  

Thanks to all the parents who attended the interviews last week.  
Mrs Bakas and M s Catalano will reschedule their class interviews for next 

week and they will be in direct contact with the parents from these 
grades.  If you missed the opportunity to meet with your childôs teacher, 

please be in touch with the school and mak e another time.  
 

Hot Food Day Tomorrow  
The Parents and Friends Committee organise a ñHot Food Dayò once a 

term as a treat for the children.  Tomorrow is the sausage sizzle and 
sushi day.  They need lots of parent helpers in the morning as we aim to 

feed th e entire school by 11.00am.   If you can help out, it would be much 
appreciated.  

 

Easter Chocolate Drive  
Thanks to the many families who have already sold their box and asked 

for more.   If you could have your box sold and money returned by  
Monday please.  

 
Parking near Pedestrian Crossings  

Last Monday morning , I was standing out in the rain at the Robb St 
crossing and eight, I repeat eight , families parked in the No Standing 

zone to drop their children off.  This is totally unacceptable, dangerous 
and illegal .  Put a rain coat on your child and respect the parking 

restrictions, they are there for everybodyôs safety. 
 

Whole School Photo  & Yr6 Graduation Photo  
Unfortunately, due the inclement weather yesterday, the photographers 

were unable to take our whole sch ool photo or Year Six graduation photo.  

We will negotiate another date with AR Photos  in Term Two, and let you 
know as soon as we can.  

 
Student Verification Report forms  

If you have not sent back your child/renôs verification form (signed & 
dated), please do so tomorrow.  

There is NO need to enter any details for your emergency contacts , other 
than their phone numbers.  

(Pls see page 7 of this newsletter for details re your email address etc.)  

This is a pic of our student óhandô mural in the office corridor 

http://www.hnpe.catholic.edu.au/


End of Term One  
The school closes for the First Term holidays nex t Friday  31 March at 

1.00pm.   If you need After School Care for your child/ren, please make 
sure you book in.  
 

Students return on Tuesday 18 April  (in winter uniform). 
 

As there is no newsletter published in the last week of term……. 
 

Iôd like to take this opportunity to w ish all families a lovely holiday break.  

I hope you are able to celebrate Easter with your loved ones, while 
celebrating the true meaning of this special time of year on the Christian 

calendar.  
 

David Delaney  
Principal  

 
 

PREP 2018 ENROLMENTS 
Current families with a prep for next year can collect an enrolment form 

from Leanne.   We would like all forms back by Monday 1 st  May please.  
 

 
 

DID YOU FORGET TO ORDER THE SCHOOL PHOTOS? 
If so, it is not too late to order the individual/class photo.  

Simply go online to www.arphotos.com.au  and follow the prompts to 
order, BEFORE 11.50pm , April 1, 2017  

The  School Code  is   1703HN091  
 

 
FROM THE OFFICE OF THE BURSAR 

If you applied for the CSEF for your child, it  has now been applied to your 
school account.  The amount was $125 per child per year.  

 
 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL NEWS 
Stations of the Cross 

In the last week of the term, we will be preparing the students so we can 
remember the events of Holy Week as a school. Th is year, we are using a 

different format to that used over the past three years. Each class has 
been given a station of the cross to represent. They will use their 

classroom door as the canvas on which they will present the events that 
occurred at that sta tion, as well as presenting a reflection; for us to think 

about the journey Jesus took before his crucifixion. Each class will have 
their door completed by this Wednesday, and so we would like to invite 

parents to walk the stations on Thursday and Friday m orning between 
8.40am (when the doors open) and 9.00am and Thursday evening from 

3.25pm (when the gates open) till 3.45pm (when the gates are locked).  
Next Friday, we will come together as a school at 9.15am in the Church, 

to reflect upon the term and agai n remember the events of Holy Week. 

All parents are warmly invited to attend this celebration.  

http://www.arphotos.com.au/


ANZAC Day  ï  Gallipoli Oaks Project 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Last year I took the opportunity to register our school for the ñGallipoli 
Oaks Tree Projectò.  Leading up to the 100 th  anniversary of the Gallipoli 

landings, the National Trust of Australia embarked on a project of 
propagating Oak trees to be given to interested schools to plant in their 

school grounds.   The symbol of the oak is a way of paying homage to 
those men and w omen who have fought in war, to protect our way of life.  

Small prickly oak trees (now known as the Gallipoli Oak) grow along the 
ridges and valleys of the Gallipoli Peninsula and were a constant reminder 

to the diggers that they were a long way from home.   Acorns were 

collected by several soldiers during the campaign and sent or brought 
back to Australia , where some were subsequently planted.  

Yesterday , I was informed that our tree will be arriving by courier in the 
week leading up to ANZAC Day.   The tree h as been propagated from 

acorns donated and collected from parent trees located in Australia which 
were originally grown from the acorns brought back by the diggers.  

Whilst Iôm not a horticulturalist, I guess that our treeôs lineage can be 
tracked back to the Gallipoli Peninsula and World War One.  

As always we will be commemorating ANZAC Day with a school ceremony 
on the 24 th  April, with this year being an even more significant event, 

with the planting of our Gallipoli Oak.  Further details will be advised as 
we get closer to the date.  

 
 

 

VISIT TO GRADE FIVES & SIXES BY CARLTON FOOTBALL CLUB 
Last week, the fives & sixes had a vis it  from three Carlton footballers.  

They talked to us about what it is like to be a footballer, and answered 
some questions  from the audience, then signed some footballs, jumpers 

and gave some autographs .   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 



NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST BULLYING & VIOLENCE 
Last Monday, i n recognition of National Day of Action against Bullying 

and Violence, we came together in our house groups to  discuss how we 
can support our school community to feel safe and appreciated through 

our actions.  
Our theme was óBe a Bucket Fillerô which focused on how good deeds 

performed by us fill  another personôs bucket (make them feel good), as 
well as fill ing  our own (mak ing  us feel good as well).  

Here are some photos of the afternoon -   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

LOST PROPERTY BASKET 
Is now located in the multi-purpose area.  



CHESS CLUB TERM 2 – EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 
Thank you to those students who returned their  

ñExpression of Interestô form for Chess Club in Term Two. 
If you forgot, just make sure you send it in tomorrow.  

Please donôt send any money at this stage .  
Chess Club lessons are open to all students (Prep to Six).  

Mrs Sloan,  
Chess Club Co -Ordinator  

 
 

The 2017 Victorian Premiers' Reading Challenge Is Open! 
¢ƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ tǊŜƳƛŜǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ! 

Consent forms will be sent home shortly so you can register your child. 
We encourage you to start to keep a record now of the books you are reading. 

This year, there will be house points awarded & prizes to be won! 
Further details to follow!  

 

** Please note the Reading Challenge website is not open yet, however this 
year, ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ 

Usernames & passwords will be allocated upon return of the consent forms**  

 

 

HONOUR ROLL WINNERS 
The Hon our Roll Certificate winners for this  week are:  

PF  Alannah F -  Cleary  
PI  Oliver W -  Samaritan  

1B  Milana A -  Mannix  

1Z   Elloise M ï OôGrady  
2C  Teacher absent  

2M  Adam S -  Edwards  
3F  Thomas A ï OôGrady  

3G  Isabella P ï Edwards  & Freddy D ï OôGrady  
4B  Parissa F -  Edwards  

4C  Teacher absent  
5H  Chloe H -  Cleary  

5M  Fiona S -  Edwards  
6K  Alex P -  Edwa rds  

6L  Talia D -  McGrath  
 

 
GRADE ONE END OF TERM GET-TOGETHER REMINDER! 

Dear Gr1 parents,  

Donôt forget about our end of term get  together THIS Sunday 26 th  at 
Wood St Park, commencing 2pm.  

See you there!  
Sandra & Chessy , Gr1 Class Reps  



------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

P&F NEWS 
 

*** Hot Food Day i s TOMORROW!  ***  
 

 

We will need lots of helpers to cook & distribute the food to the hungry 
students.  If you can help, please meet at th e hall at 9.30am OR straight 

after drop off.  Thank you!  
 

 

P&F MEETING -   PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE! 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, our P&F meeting has been changed to 

Thursday 20 April (still 1st  week T2), commencing at 7.00pm .  If 
anyone would like t o join the Committee, please email 

vicky@previewblinds.com.au       Everyone is welcome!  
 

 
 

       EASTER EGG CHOCOLATE DRIVE 
We still have extra boxes, if you would like to sell 
more. 
**A prize will be awa rded to the family who sells the most 
amount of boxes during the drive!  

We need to finalise the Chocolate Drive now é could we 
have all money back by Monday please.  

      Maria Palbas, on behalf of the P & F Committee  
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

 

CAMP AUSTRALIA NEWS  -  BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE  

Hi everyone, our children at OSHC have been very active!  

Last Thursday , we made some delicious cupcakes.   On Friday , the 
weather was warm so we went outside to play Octopus!   

This week , we are super excited about Easter!  Children have been 
making choc olate balls and designing their own Easter baskets.  We have 

been doing an Easter egg hunt with the chocolate balls we made!!  
Great effort everyone!  

** DON ôT FORGET THAT IF YOU NEED AFTER SCHOOL CARE NEXT 

FRIDAY (for the 1.00pm early finish), PLEASE BOOK ASAP.  
 

To enrol your child/ren in the program, go to www.campaust ralia.com.au    

OR  ring 1300 105 343.  
If you need to contact me, the OSHC mobile number is 0418 576 410.  

If you would like to know more about our before and after school 
program, please see me.  

Have a great week!  
Helen , OSHC Co-Ordinator  

mailto:vicky@previewblinds.com.au
http://www.campaustralia.com.au/


STUDENT / FAMILY / CONTACT VERIFICATION FORMS 
Important points to note: -  

** Make sure you sign the form, even if there aren’t any changes.   
 

** Under parent email addresses, it could be that the email address  listed  

is for the other parent.  This is because the  email address you chose for 
your account stat ement  is the one used for the fee payer, (our computer 

system only allows ONE parent to be flagged as the fee payer, unless 
there is a split family with 50% fees fo r each parent).  

 
** ALSO  There is no need  to write the address, employer or occupation of 

ANY emergency contacts.  We only need their phone numbers.  
 

 

UNIFORM ITEMS FOR SALE AT THE OFFICE 
The school office has legionnaires hats for $ 11 and replacement 

sung lasses for $15.  
Also house colour t - shirts (all colours & sizes @$8 each)  

 
 

ACADEMY UNIFORM  
If you order online (our password is ï reservoir), or by phone with your 

credit card, Academy will deliver the item to the school, at no extra cost.   
 

 
PARISH THANKSGIVING 

Please contact Carolyn 9471 0832 to pay by credit card over the phone, 
or drop back your envelope to the Parish .   

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
GOOD SAMARITAN INN - BAKERY AND GARAGE SALE  
Saturday, April 1st, 9.00am – 1.00pm 

Venue: Sacred Heart School, Clifton Grove, Preston 

× New and good condition clothes, toiletries, toys, 

books and bric a brac on sale. 

× Home baked treats for sale. 

All profits go to the Good Samaritan Inn which provides crisis accommodation for 

women and children.  This has been an initiative of the Sisters of the Good Samaritan and 

has been operating for 20 years. 

 
CRANROSS TC TENNIS COACHING 

At W. Ruthven  VC Reserve, Albert St, Preston.  Term 2 begins week beginning 
April 18 th .    All new T2 2017 enrolments receive a FREE racquet.  
Fun & engaging lessons, all stan dards catered for junior and adult classes.  

Head coach ï Alexei Demajo 0418 369 763   info@futuredemandtennis.com.au    
or  www.futuredemandtennis.com.au  

 
 

 
Reflection of the Week  

 

 “There , but  for the grace of God, go I ” 
  …….Let  us all try to live this in our Christian lives  

mailto:info@futuredemandtennis.com.au


 
 

 
 

 

**Assembly is on Mondays, beginning 3.00pm.  
Children’s Lunch & Afternoon break times:  (note the change) 

10.50am – children eat in classroom 
11.00 – 11.45am– children play outside & 11.50am class begins 

1.30 – 1.55pm    - children play outside & 2.00pm class begins 
(If it is raining, or the temperature is 32 and above, all children remain inside 

under teacher supervision)  

 

Calendar of Known Dates  for 2017   
Reminder – some dates may need to change 

Added  / changed  dates appear in red  in todayôs newsletter 

 
MARCH 

P&F Hot Fo od Day     Fri 24  
Yr2 Family Welcome evening   Sat 25  (7.30pm)  
End of Term      Fri  31    (1.00pm finish)  

Yr2 Easter egg hunt    Thurs 30  (5pm onwards)  
Yr4 Easter egg hunt    Fri 31  (1pm onwards)  

YrP Easter egg hunt    Fri 31  (1.30pm onwards)  
Yr3 Easter egg  hunt    Fri 31  (1.30pm onwards)  
 

APRIL 
Term Two commences    Tues  18  

P&F Meeting      Thurs 20   (7.00pm)  
Yr 3 & 4 Gymnastics starts   Fri  21  
Yr 6 Excursion to the Shrine   Fri 21  

Yr4 Bundoora Action Indoor Sport  Fri 21  (6 -8pm)  
School Closure Days for Re view  

  (  ï Staff Conference )    Thurs  27 &  Fri  28  
 
MAY 

Nude Food Day     Tues  2  
Yr5&6 Basket Supper    Thurs  4   (evening)  

NAPLAN      Tues  9 to Thurs   11  
Motherôs Day Prayer Service   Thurs  11  
Cross Country     Wed  17  

Yr2 Mumsô evening    Fri 19 (7pm onwards)  
YrP Mums & Dads Dinner    Fri 19 (7.30pm onwards)  

Confirmation      Sun  21   (10.30am)  
 
JUNE 

Nude Food Day     Tues 6  
Queenôs Birthday Public  Holiday   Mon  12  

Book Fair Viewing Only    Tues 20 to Thurs 22  (viewing only)  

Book Fair Sale     Fri 2 3 to Thurs 29  

P&F Hot Food Day     Fri 16  
Yr2 Latitude fun     Fri 16  (6 -8pm)  
Reports go home     Fri  23  

Parent Teacher Interviews   Thurs  29   (1.00pm finish)  
End of Term      Fri  30   (1.00pm finish)  

With today’s newsletter the attachments are:     

-  Holy Name Parish newsletter to all families via eldest  (white)  

-  Gr5M Friendship list (to those who chose to participate)  (white)  



JULY 
Start Term Three     Mon  17  
Yr4 Zagames  Family D inner   Fri 21  (6pm onwards)  

Grandparents/Special Friends Day  Fri  28  
 

AUGUST 
Nude Food Day     Tue  1  
First Communion      Sun  20    (10.30am)  

Book Week Author  visit    Mon  21  
District Athletics     Thurs  31  

 
SEPTEMBER 
Nude Food Day     Tues  5  

Yr2 Family P icnic     Sun 10   (11 -3pm)  
Whole School Production    Thurs  14  

P&F Hot Food Day     Fri 15  
End of Term      Fri  22   (1.00pm finish)  
YrP Zagames T3 breakup    Fri 22 (1.30pm onwards)  

 
OCTOBER 

Start Term Four     Mon  9 
Nude Food Day     Tues  10  

Yr4 Latitude end  of year gathering  Fri 13  (6 -8pm)  
Yr2 Parent Dinner     Fri 20  (7pm onwards)  
 

NOVEMBER 
Reconciliation     Thurs  2 

School Closure Day     Mon 6  
Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday  Tues  7 
School Closure Day     Wed  8  

Prep 2018 Information Night   Mon  13  
1st  Prep Orientation     Tues  14  

P&F Hot Food Day     Fri 17  
2nd  Prep Orientation    Tues  21  
YrP End of Year Disco    Wed 22 (6 -8pm)  

Whole School Sports Carnival   Thurs  23  
3 rd  Prep Orientation    Tues  28  

Yr2 End of Year Disco    Wed 29 (6 ï7.30pm)  
 
DECEMBER 

Prep to  Two Swim Program starts  Mon  4 
Nude Food Day     Tues  5   

Year Four Camp     Thurs   7  &  Fri   8 
Year 6 Graduation     Wed 13 Dec    
Last day of school  for students   Tues 19  (1.00pm)      To be confirmed  

Year 6 Disco      Wed 20  (evening)  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Countdown to School Holiday Fun is ON!  
School Holidays are on soon – are your kids ready for holiday adventure? We are! Here are 

some of the awesome activities coming up in the Adventureland Holiday Program:  

 

MUG-nificent 
Open your mind and get your creative groove on, painting your own magnificent 
mindfulness mug.  

 

BUZZing Scientists  
Become a 'Buzzing Scientist' for the day, crafting a steady hand tester and then 
putting it and your hand-ŜȅŜ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǳƭǘƛƳŀǘŜ ǘŜǎǘΗ .ǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅΣ 
ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǝet a shock! 

 

Co-ordinates for a Quest 
North, east, south or west? Solve the puzzle and complete the quest! We'll be 
navigating our way through various challenges on site with your very own take 
home compass. 

 

Recipes for Success 
Adventuring is hard work and with hard work comes hunger! Let your inner chef 
ǎƘƛƴŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŘƛǎƘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ŜǾŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘŀƪŜ 
home recipe cards to impress your family and friends! All recipes align with Camp 
Australia's Healthy Eating Guidelines. 
 

 

At the Movies 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƻŦŦ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aƻǾƛŜǎΗ ²Ƙŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǿŜ ōŜ ǎŜŜƛƴƎΚ /ƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ /ƭǳō ƭƛǎǘƛƴƎǎ 
on our website to find out. 

 

To find your closest Holiday Club, register 

andbookvisit:www.campaustralia.com.au/holidayclub 
We look forward to seeing you soon! 

The Camp Australia Holiday Club Team 

 

 

 

 


